
2020 Proposed Changes to Seward Community Co-op Articles and Bylaws 
Proposal 3 

 
In order to keep the co-op’s articles and bylaws up to date, the board of directors 
endorses the following articles and bylaws changes. We encourage voting affirmative 
on each of these proposed changes. 
 
Proposal 3 specifically updates Article V section 5 of the bylaws. The change allows the 
board the ability to delegate to the General Manager the signing of all notes and legal 
documents regarding real estate conveyances. The delegation would occur via a board 
resolution, in connection with each transaction the board approves. Currently board 
officers are required to sign notes and legal documents regarding real estate 
conveyances. This change would streamline closing on such transactions. 
 
Because Proposal 3 encompasses a single addition to Article V section 5 of the bylaws, 
that article is excerpted below. To review the current Articles and Bylaws in their entirety 
click here. 
 
 

https://seward.coop/wp-content/uploads/articlesbylaws_2017.pdf
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